
  
 

 

 
  

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 

Department of Administration 
  
 

 

Roy Cooper, Governor 
  
 

 

Machelle Sanders, Secretary 
 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
  

Release Date:  January 29, 2021 
Contact:  NCDOA Communications Office, communications@doa.nc.gov 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
  

To: Cabinet Secretaries; Council of State Members; Office of the UNC President; Administrative Office of the 
Courts; Office of Administrative Hearings; General Assembly; North Carolina Community College System; 
Governor’s Mansion; Governor’s Office 
  
From: Secretary Machelle Sanders 
  
Re: Lowering of NC Flags to Half-Staff Until Sunset January 30, 2021 in Honor of Chairman Freddie L. Carter 
Jr. of the Coharie Intra Tribal Council Inc. 
  

Governor Roy Cooper today ordered all North Carolina flags at state facilities to be lowered to half-staff 
beginning today, Friday, January 29, 2021 until sunset on Saturday, January 30, 2021, in honor of sitting 
Chairman Freddie Lee Carter Jr. of the Coharie Intra Tribal Council Inc. who passed away on Tuesday. A 
native of Sampson County, North Carolina, he served as chairman of the Coharie Intra Tribal Council since 
2011 and contributed more than 20 years of service within various capacities of the Coharie Tribal 
Government. 
  

Under his leadership, the Council initiated the development of the Coharie community garden, providing free 
and nutritious food for the community. He led the development of the Coharie Tribal Enterprise, expanding 
economic opportunities to the tribe. Also while serving as chairman, the Coharie Tribe was presented the 
"Water Conservationist of the Year" award in 2019 by Governor Roy Cooper.  
  

As a show of respect, individuals, businesses, schools, municipalities, counties and other government 
subdivisions are encouraged to fly the flag at half-staff for the duration of time indicated. 
  

Please note, all North Carolina flag announcements are issued in accordance to regulations outlined in 
the US Flag Code.  
   

### 
  

For flag information, contact the NCDOA Communications Office at communications@doa.nc.gov. To join the 
North Carolina Flag Alert list, visit http://ncadmin.nc.gov/subscribe-flag-alerts. You can also view the North 
Carolina State Government Flag Guide here.  
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